
Annual Town Meeting 

April 19, 2022 

The Annual Town Meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chair Tim Kessler with the Pledge of 

Allegiance at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Road, Spooner.  The meeting was properly 

advertised and all interested parties were notified. 

Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Zehm, Larry Bascombe, Brian & Mavis 

Melton, Char Hedlund, Nancy Hedlund, Tom Biver, Steve Sutter, Scott Corbin, Maria Busch, Virginia 

Elsen, Jose Ocariz and Julie Kessler. 

Motion by Char Hedlund, second by Brian Melton, to approve the minutes of the April 21, 2021 Annual 

Meeting minutes.  Motion Carried 

Treasurer Zehm gave the annual financial report.  Motion by Char Hedlund, second by Virginia Elsen, to 

accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion Carried 

New Business from the floor:  Virginia Elsen brought up the issue of right-of-way clearing, road with and 

notification of the land owners.  She had issues with her road being cleared and the trees that were to 

be cut.  Motion by Virginia Elsen that when the town is going to do right-of-way clearing, all potentially 

affected land owners will receive a letter with their tax bill stating the footage that will be cleared and 

asking the land owner what they would like done with the wood cut.  If the land owner chooses to keep 

the wood, they need to notify the town if they would like it block up or cut to a specific length and they 

will have 30 days to clean up the wood or the town will do this.  Motion second by Tom Biver.  Scott 

Corbin amended the motion to add that this will also be posted on the town website, second by Tom 

Biver.  Motion Carried on the amendment.  Motion Carried with Steve Sutter voting no on the original 

motion.   

Tom Biver asked what the town is using their Covid/ARPA money for.  Chair Kessler stated that we will 

be using this for the new town truck, if possible, otherwise road work.   

Scott Corbin commented on the website and things he would like to see updated and volunteer to help 

with the website if needed. 

Motion by Tom Biver, second by Char Hedlund, to adjourn the annual meeting.  Motion Carried 

Submitted by, 

Julie Kessler, Clerk 

 

 


